
 

Bylaws Committee Report: February – March 11, 2022, worked together with the 
bylaws and incorporation committees to make changes to the Policy & Procedures Manual 
Section 11 V 8. c Bylaws. Both committees worked well together making the changes. These 
changes were submitted on the P&P Change form to Nina Schloffel for board approval. 
January – March 31, 2022, since my last report, I have been working with Bobbie Morris the 
Incorporation chair sending bylaw templates to the state associations and chapter Inc. We set a 
deadline of March 31, 2022, to send their adopted bylaws back to me through email or snail 
mail.  
The following State Associations have turned in their adopted bylaws: Arizona, California, 
Florida, Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Nevada, New York, Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Texas, and 
W. Virginia. I am pleased to report that all 12 State Associations have adopted the bylaws and 
have submitted them to the Bylaws Committee and Incorporation Committee Chairs.  
The following Incorporated Chapters have turned in their adopted bylaws: Chapter 9, 274, 299, 
131, 203, 240, 523, 542, 574, 669, 791, 805, 862, 949, 950, 975, 1004, and 1087. I am pleased 
to report that 18 Incorporated Chapters have adopted the bylaws and have submitted them to 
the Bylaws Committee and Incorporation Committee Chairs.   

 

Barbara Coan 

Chair, National Bylaws Committee 

 


